
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
April 24, 2020 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
PROPOSED NEW 35 ILL. ADM. CODE 250 
ETHYLENE OXIDE AMBIENT AIR 
MONITORING 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
     R20-18 
     (Rulemaking - Air) 
  

 
NOTICE OF CANCELLED HEARING 

 
May 6, 2020 CANCELLED 
 

10:00 a.m. 
J.R. Thompson Center  
Room 9-040  
100 W. Randolph Street,  
Chicago, Illinois 60601 
 

HEARING OFFICER ORDER 
 
 On December 17, 2019, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) filed a 
proposal to add new Part 250 to the Board’s air pollution regulations.  The Board adopted 
IEPA’s proposal to first notice under a new Part 249 without commenting on the substantive 
merits of the proposal.  The hearing officer scheduled the first hearing in this proceeding on 
March 26, 2020 and the second hearing on May 6, 2020.  
 

Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, and the subsequent restrictions on public gatherings 
and travel, the hearing scheduled for March 26, 2020 was previously cancelled.  Today the 
second scheduled hearing on May 6, 2020 is also cancelled.  The Board will reschedule the 
hearings in this rulemaking at a later date. 

 All filings in this proceeding will be available on the Board’s website at 
https://pcb.illinois.gov/  in the rulemaking docket R20-18. Unless the Board, hearing officer, 
Clerk, or procedural rules provide otherwise, all documents in this proceeding must be filed 
electronically through the Clerk's Office On-Line. 35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.302(h), 101.1000(c), 
101.Subpart J.  
  

https://pcb.illinois.gov/
https://pcb.illinois.gov/Cases/GetCaseDetailsById?caseId=16820
https://pcb.illinois.gov/IdentityGuardAuth/IdentityGuardLogin.aspx?IGDest=https://pcb.illinois.gov/ClerksOffice/ElectronicFiling
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 IT IS SO ORDERED.  
  

       
Marie E. Tipsord  
Hearing Officer,  
Illinois Pollution Control Board  
(312) 814-4925  
Marie.Tipsord@illinois.gov   
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